College of San Mateo Budget Planning Committee (BPC)
Meeting Summary

Monday, March 1, 2010

1:00 pm - 3:00 pm

Building 18-304

Members present:  Rick Ambrose, Kathy Chaika, Mike Claire, Susan Estes, Arlene Fajardo, Jacqueline Gamelin, Jennifer Hughes, Maggie Ko, Virgil Stanford, Henry Villareal

Student Representative: Alex Quintana 

Absent: Diana Bennett 
The meeting was brought to order by Chairperson Rick Ambrose.
Action on Agenda: No changes to the agenda. 

Action on Meeting Summary:  The Budget Planning meeting summary of February 1, 2010 was approved with one correction; Susan Estes was not in attendance at the February meeting.
Report on District Budget and Finance Committee -  Rick Ambrose:
Rick Ambrose discussed on the spreadsheet on comparisons of college FTES that was passed out at the District Budget and Finance Committee, which shows CSM with higher cost in the area of staff/faculty.  Mike Claire said that he did not think KCSM should be included because it inflates the cost per student for CSM and that he planned to discuss this with Kathy Blackwood/District.  Virgil Stanford indicated that Business Services will forward this information to the members of the Budget and Planning Committee. Rick said the budget allocation model was discussed at the meeting.  Susan Estes indicated that some schools wanted to stay with the growth model.  She pointed out that CSM is carrying the load for faculty obligation for the District and this should be considered.  This gives us a higher ratio of full-time to part-time faculty which makes it more difficult for CSM to handle the current budget reductions.  There are a number of ways to manage enrollment and we need to consider impact on student progress, not just on the number we serve.  Rick Ambrose said that he does not know what the timeline for modifying the allocation model is.  Mike Claire said that this should become a standing item for the Budget and Planning Committee to discuss.  We need to develop some principles on what the allocation model should look like.  CSM serves more county residents than the other two colleges.  What are the factors that are important to look at in an allocation model.  Should student success be a part of the model?  Rick said that perhaps we could have a subcommittee.  Susan said that we are to continue to look at high cost areas.  Jackie Gamelin said that she understood that the district said at a meeting that they did not have the resources to work on the allocation model. Mike said that 41 percent of the respondents on a proposal for a parcel tax said they had attended CSM.
Update numbers for Summer School 2010  -  Susan Estes:
Susan Estes mentioned that last summer we had 54 Fulltime Equivalent Faculty (FTEF) and next summer 44.8.  It will go up a little, but we should have about a 15 percent reduction.  We expect to have a 15 percent reduction in sections.  We are not planning to offer Online Courses for summer and no Coast Side classes.  The board wants to maintain a presence in Coast Side.  We are now looking for facilities and we will be offering courses next fall.  The lease expires in mid-July so that is where part of our summer reduction came from.  We expect to save $300 K in salaries overall this summer.

Mike indicated that Harry Joel gave the ATF a heads up on the reduction of class hours.  A few years ago we raised them by about 5 minutes and now we are reducing them by 5 minutes.  This will reduce FTES and cost. Alex Quintana asked how we determine how classes are reduced. Susan Estes indicated that based on previous summer schools, we look at low enrolled classes and remove them first.  

Susan said that she and the instructional administrators are going to look closer as to who is attending evening classes.  It may be that we have more lifelong learners at certain times. We need to be sure we make sure we are serving all constituents including high school students. We have reduced summer school enough that we can add a few sections where the need is the greatest.

Categorical Update Projected Deficiencies -  Jennifer Hughes: 
Jennifer Hughes presented the committee a document prepared in cooperation with Business Services, showing the status of the categoricals.  CSM had been getting about $2M per year for all categoricals, and now we have been reduced significantly, in some cases more than 50 percent.  Carry over funds from 08/09 have been earmarked for student services such as book purchases for students, hourly cost(s) in PRIE office, hourly counseling, student transportation, just to name a few.
In DSPS, almost all of the staff salaries come from the categorical program.  That is why there is a significant deficit in DSPS.  We are using one-time economic development money to help cover the deficit.  DSPS have defunded two classified positions.  We will be looking at all possible ways to reduce the DSPS cost.  
The number of student served by CARE is only 15 or so.  EOPS will be looking to see if they can serve additional EOPS students, but we will not be able to serve as many as in the past.  
The picture is not good for the categoricals.  Next year, we can expect the categorical budgets to be almost half of what it was previously. The real challenge will be in future years as one time money disappears.  The state budget has been reduced, but the mandate for accommodating students with disabilities remains.   
Work on the 2010/2011 Budget  -  Mike Claire:
Mike Claire presented the committee with information focusing on fund one.  Mike provided a one page summary relating to the budget reduction. As a result of the reductions we are closing the gap.  A draft of next year’s summary budget was passed out.  Position control, faculty, classified and administrators, is projected to be $17,617,564.  Future post retirement contracts are frozen. 

Release time information was provided to the committee regarding all release time on campus. The replacement cost is estimated to be about $278k of which about 45k is reimbursed by other programs.  So the net cost is about $233k.  Mike provided a master budget template that the committee members will be working with. It shows where we are spending our position control.  The library is under the VPI office.  This template will be completed for all budget areas of the campus.  The next step is to develop the adjunct faculty estimate.  We will need to look at the supplies and related accounts.  We are no longer receiving instructional equipment money and this will cause some problems. This will be brought back at the first April meeting.

Suggestion Box

The committee discussed several suggestions/request. Rick Ambrose will publish the responses.  

Future agenda

 Updated data on next year budget
Next Meeting:  April 19, 2010
Summary Prepared by: Virgil Stanford
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